
From: Taylor, Richele
To: Adams, Marcia <Marcia.Adams@admin.sc.gov>

Date: 9/19/2016 5:47:30 PM
Subject: RE: IT shared services

Marcia,
 
Thanks for the kind words. I hope chemo goes okay.  Heard from the Governor you had a great report. Celebrating on 
your behalf!
 
Richele
 
From: Adams, Marcia 

Sent: Monday, September 19, 2016 12:25 PM

To: Taylor, Richele

Subject: RE: IT shared services
 
Richele,
Yes, please ask Director Farr to participate with the group.  Our next meeting is September 28 at 10:00.  I will ask our 
staff to confirm the meeting with her and send her past materials.  We will also send her the agenda and information 
for the upcoming meeting.  I will give her a call next week before the meeting.  I will be taking chemo this week.
 
I will certainly miss you, but we will keep going.
 
Thanks,
Marcia
 
Marcia S. Adams
Executive Director

The South Carolina 
Department of Administration
1200 Senate Street, Suite 460, Columbia, SC 29201
(803) 734-9260 | (803) 734-9002 fax

The South Carolina Department of Administration (Admin) serves the citizens of South Carolina and agency partners by leading 
innovative efforts to provide secure, cost-effective, responsive and standardized services
 
From: Taylor, Richele 

Sent: Monday, September 19, 2016 11:26 AM

To: Adams, Marcia

Subject: IT shared services
 
Marcia,
 
Just checking in on the meeting this week – do you want me to pass to Director Farr? She is a very measured person 
and calm. I can give her some general encouragement to be a cheerleader for the consolidation and pass on some 
articles to her if you would like.  Wanted to ensure I closed this loop.
 
Richele K. Taylor
Chief Legal Counsel
Office of the Governor
O:  803-734-8465
C:  803-231-9763
It’s a great day in South Carolina
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